
 

Meeting Minutes 
April 27, 2010 

 
 

In Attendance: 
Members: John Meade, Michael Hersey, Frederick Komenda, Steven Swain 
Staff: Joe Gibbs, Mooring Officer 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  
  Chairman John Meade called the meeting to order at 7:03pm 
 
II. MINUTES: 
  Motion was made and approved to accept the minutes of March 23, 2010. 
 
III.       NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI): 
   None. 
 
IV. MOORING APPEALS: 
  James Shaw – Cotuit  
  Motion was made and approved to grant the appeal upon payment of past fees 
  and completion of new mooring application. 
 
V. OLD BUSINES:  
              Ordinance/Regulations updates 
 Regulations were passed out and will be discussed at the workshop scheduled  for 
May 11 at 6pm at MEA Conference Room. 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
   Brad White – NE Burials at Sea    
  - Postponed until next month.         
                                                                                           
VII. CORRESPONDENCE:  
   Hoagland – Rental Moorings 
 
VIII.    HARBORMASTER REPORT:  
  Mooring and Marina updates 
  There will be a lottery for the displaced slip holders from Barnstable Harbor 
 on May 4, 2010 at 10am at Town Hall. There are 3 vacant slips at Barnstable Harbor, 
 4 at Bismore, 2 at Gateway and 7 small slips at The Marina at Prince Cove. They will 
 be given the option to go into one of those marinas for this year and pay that marina 
 rate. Staff will be starting  
 May 1st in Hyannis, seasonal staff will start May 8th at The Marina at Prince Cove 
 and Barnstable Harbor. Transient slips are available at Bismore, Gateway and The 
 Marina at Prince Cove. They are currently working on updating signage for 
 Barnstable Harbor marina for the season, the traffic flow and parking at the green 
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space which will only be for the slip holders and the charter customers – no trailers will be allowed there 
during construction. Transient dockage is $1.50/ft for commercial fishing boats and $2.75/ft for recreational. 
There are no reservations and they are allowed to stay up to 3 weeks. 
 This year 134 people have not renewed their mooring permits of which 20 have notified the office that 
they are not renewing and various servicers have removed an additional 10 tackles, there are 50 renewals from 
open areas. For those wishing to renew have until May 14th with an additional $25 late fee.  Notices have been 
sent out to all those who didn’t renew to remove their mooring tackle. A letter will be sent out to those from 
the waitlists where there is space for moorings. They will have 2 weeks to notify the office that they are 
interested. If they do want a mooring they will have 2 additional weeks to get their paperwork in order.  
The buoys are being put in, the 2 patrol boats are on location at Barnstable Harbor and Hyannis. 
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:  
  The meeting adjourned at 730pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary McGaughey 
Administrative Assistant 
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